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What do we do in school to promote good SEMH? 

Understanding that being involved in something that is much bigger 

than ourselves is a positive way to promote good mental wellbeing, as 

a Student Council we have been looking at ways we can get actively 

involved in the local community.   

Over the next Half Term we plan to support DebFest through music 

and selling raffle tickets; we will be teaming up with the Litter Picking 

group in the village led by Joy Walton to clean up the front of the 

school and the Leisure Centre area; we will be providing some musical 

entertainment and serving refreshments at The Debenham Project; 

and we will be planning alongside the Debenham Green Team  ways 

to support the environment locally.  One initiative will be working as 

part of a Citizen Science project which samples the water quality of 

the River Deben as well as being committed to the Big Green Week 

24th September to 2nd  October 2022.  This will also involve working 

with the Eco Warriors at Sir Robert Hitchim Primary School. 

We would be very interested in hearing more about any projects you 

feel we could get involved in. 

          Louise Ramsay 

Information for  Parents/Carers 

The Mental Health Foundation have launched a campaign called Make it Count.  Their 

aim is to ensure that the promotion of good mental health and wellbeing, along with 

support where there are issues, is central to any school life and policy making.  As such 

they have prepared a leaflet for parents and carers which I have added into this bulletin.   

While nothing particularly radical or new, this is a suc-

cinct way to present the information which will hope-

fully be helpful . 

Please let us know of any other avenues of support we 

can share with other parent/carers. 

Read the Third Edition of Look Out by Rose Courteen, the Mental Health Student Ambassador.  

This edition focuses on Low Mood.  

As Rose reaches the end Of Year 11, I would like to thank her for her excel-

lent work! 













PSHE Corner 

Every week for 30 weeks of the year, students have a 

PSHE (Personal, Social and Health Education) lesson with 

someone from their Year Team—usually their Form Tu-

tor.  These do not run in this final Half Term. 

Currently Miss Sunders, PSHE Co-Ordinator is reviewing 

the current schemes of work and re-drafting for Septem-

ber 2022.  Following liaison with focus groups during the 

PSHE Review, there will be a greater amount of taught 

content in Year 11 from September.   

At the beginning of the Autumn Term, all students in 

Year 10 will have a training session led by Student Life 

which focuses on better understanding mental health 

and wellbeing.  There will then be the opportunity for 

those who are interested to train as 

Mental Health Ambassadors with su-

pervision and support from Student 

Life and Kooth. 

More details to follow. 

 

Attendance Update 

 

 

 

 

If you are having a problem ? 

Please contact your child’s form tutor and/or Head of Year if your 

child is finding school attendance difficult.  We would love to help! 

First Point of Contact 

Form Tutor; Head of Year 

More Serious…. 

Designated Safeguarding Team: Louise Ramsay;  

Simon Martin, Lorraine Keeble 

 

DSL : lramsay@debenhamhigh.co.uk 

SEMH Support within school 

All students have the support of their form tutor, subject teachers, Head 

of Year.  Through assemblies, form time, PSHE and the wider school cur-

riculum there are regular opportunities to learn about, reflect upon and question personal issues as well as 

those linked to the local community and national/international picture.   

All students have access to the School Nurse, Lisa Jaynes through the Tuesday lunchtime Drop In. 

For some students there is additional targeted support—perhaps a match mentor. specific learning interven-

tions, a bespoke curriculum including PSHE Plus or ASDAN, the support of  Student Support and the Chap-

laincy team. 

Referral is possible to the School Nurse, Lisa Jaynes and Stella Hanson, a Talk therapist who is in school twice 

a week.  Along with this the school liaises with Suffolk Young Carers to support our registered Young Carers 

and those wanting support within school and Outreach Youth. 

 

Coming soon  - Quiet Space 

From the end of June, the Chaplaincy Team will be transforming part of the 

Boulter Room into a quiet space where students can relax away from the busy-

ness of the school.  This will allow time to read, colour, play quiet games.  

There will be staff available if students would like to talk but the main aim is to 

have that safe space.   



 
Keeping Busy over the Summer Term 

There is plenty of opportunity to get involved in clubs and activities within 

school over the Summer Term.  From sports to music to drama and then some 

other activities in between, including the student’s favourite, Just Dance.   

The opportunity to try something new, improve at an existing skill and/or to spend time with people 

who have similar interests, makes being involved in  the extracurricular life of the school so im-

portant. 


